

CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in The Old School, Kenley

on 

Tuesday 29th September 2016
at 7.30pm

Present:

    


Parish Councillor Peter Ince (Acting Chairman)

Parish Councillor Martin Morris

Parish Councillor Myrtle Roberts

Parish Councillor Richard Roycroft

Clerk Jayne Simmons

Members of the Public – 6
1.      
WELCOME

The Acting Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures. 
2.
APOLOGIES

Councillor Claire Wild

3.         DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest.
4.         MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
The minutes of the previous meeting 13th September 2016 were agreed and signed by the Acting Chairman as a true record.

5.  
MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising
6.         Parish Matters

Appointment of new Parish Councillor.   Procedure is to advertise on parish notice boards for fourteen working days and anyone who is interested can apply.  If no one applies Parish Council can then co-opt someone. Clerk to put notices up.
7.
CORRESPONDENCE

There was no correspondence since last meeting.
8.
FINANCIAL MATTERS
Payment made since last meeting to Karen Burgoyne for setting up Parish Council website.  A Bacs payment was made for £889. 02. 

Proposed by PC Ince and Seconded by PC Roberts .
Cllr Ince said there will be an invoice coming for registration of the .gov domain name which will cost £90 for two years. Invoice will come direct from Enta when up and running.

9.
HIGHWAYS

There were no Highway issues to discuss.
10.
PLANNING 

Walnut Cottage - Retrospective planning application and amendments to plans. 
Parish Council met to consider two schemes.  The first scheme is to increase width and length of the entrance and second is erection of barn and removal of two demountable buildings.
Parish Councillors commenting on current build/construction of the entrance.  As this is an amendment to retrospective planning there is actually something to comment on.  If this had been a new application the Parish Councillors felt the application would not have got planning permission. 
Highways require entrance to be 15m so car and caravan can get off the road.  The average car and caravan is 11.8 metres. Concerned this is wider than road, industrial and not in keeping with Kenley Common.  Understand need for stone wall but would like to see trees planted in front of it.  Out of character and not in keeping with the area.  

Vote taken to write to planners objecting to this amendment. Proposed by PC Morris

Seconded by PC Roycroft.   PC Roberts abstained from voting.
The second scheme is to consider the construction of a 15.2 long 4.6 m wide wooden paneled shed with corrugated roof.  This would be in place of the two demountable buildings.  
Parish Coucillors do not see the need for an additional building when there is a barn already there but did agree a new barn would be much better than two demountable buildings.  Felt that although not ideal it is an acceptable compromise and the Clerk will write to the planners to reflect this.

Proposed by PC Morris and Seconded PC Roycroft.

Jessamine Cottage

Background history:  Mr & Mrs Wheeler have tried twice previously to build modest bungalow but not been given planning permission, even with local support.  Have now been advised to go down route of affordable home.  To be eligible for the scheme they need to demonstrate a strong local connection to the Parish in which they live and to satisfy at least two of the criteria stipulated.  They feel they satisfy two of the criteria as follows:
1. To have lived in area for previous five years 

They have lived in the parish for 17 years.

2. Demonstrate active community involvement sustained for previous two years  

Mr Wheeler has been on Village Hall Committee for at least 16 years, and has been treasurer for 10 years.  He was active in getting funding in 2005 for new Village Hall and Mrs Wheeler was local organiser for Meals on Wheels from 2001 to 2010.  Both members of the church council from 2001 to 2004. 
Opening the gardens of Jessamime Cottage has raised funds for church and village hall and raised over £10K.  This is over the last 12 years.

The Parish Councillors agreed to support Mr & Mrs Wheeler as they meet the eligibility criteria and asked the Clerk to write a letter to Shropshire Council as part of qualification process.  Proposed by PC Roycroft and seconded by PC Ince.
11. 
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE

Should be live this week.
12.    
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA

Chairman and Vice Chairman

Appointment of new Parish Council

Meeting closed at 20.08
Signed ……………………………………


Dated …………………………..
Acting Chairman Peter Ince


